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COMMUNITY CONFIDENCE & SATISFACTION SURVEY 

In the last Newsletter I mentioned that the  

Community Satisfaction Survey had been completed 

to measure the current level of community  

confidence and satisfaction with Council. A random 

sample of residents was contacted by telephone by 

the survey firm and asked a series of questions. The 

residents who were contacted provided feedback 

on their satisfaction and confidence levels. A report 

on the survey outcomes was received from the  

researchers last week and is available on Councilõs 

website now. The survey outcomes will inform future 

Council initiatives and enable us to compare our  

performance with future survey outcomes to  

determine if it is improving.  

ADVISORY COMMITTEES FRAMEWORK REVIEW 

The advisory committees framework is currently being 

reviewed to better align committees with our  

Community Strategic Plan. The COVID -19 Public 

Health Order which limits public gatherings has 

caused us to be creative in the way we have  

communicated with you about this recently. Because 

we couldnõt gather in person, we used Facebook 

webcasts and Zoom instead and I was able to  

observe these workshops. A big òThank Youó to our 

facilitator, Rachel Williams and to those of you who 

participated in these, providing useful ideas and 

feedback. A draft advisory committee framework 

was subsequently adopted for public exhibition at 

the May Council meeting. It is available now on 

Councilõs website and will be finalized at the June 

Council meeting. Your final input would be  

appreciated during the exhibition period. Expressions 

of interest will then be sought from our residents to 

become Advisory Committee members.  

D R A F T  B U D G E T  F Y 2 0 2 0- 2 1 

A draft of the 2020 -21 Operational Plan and Revenue 

Policy including the Budget will be considered at a 

Council meeting to be held on 26 May before going 

on public exhibition for comment. The documents 

can be viewed on Councilõs website and your  

comments would be appreciated. A series of public 

workshops are scheduled to be held in the first week 

of June in which face to face forums will be held in 

Clare, Euston and Balranald townships. These are to 

engage on any budget matters you may wish to raise 

and I would appreciate maximum participation in 

this.  

Due to current COVID -19 

restrictions these forums 

will be limited to a  

m a x i m u m  o f  t e n  

participants per session, 

inc lud ing  s ta f f .  To  

manage this, we will be 

breaking the sessions up 

into the below schedule, 

and bookings will be  

required to participate. 

Please phone the office without delay to register your  

attendance.  

Workshop Schedule  

TOWARDS SOUND FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 

Last October, the New South Wales Office of Local 

Government drew Councilõs attention to its apparent 

failure to follow the principles of sound financial  

management identified in Section 8B of the Local 

Government Act 1993 . By late January 2020, when 

Council found itself under administration, the  

situation had not been rectified. Ultimate  

responsibility for restoring sound financial  

management arrangements at Council lies with me 

as Administrator. A change in Councilõs approach to 

financial management is required and I want to keep 

the community progressively informed as steps are 

taken to achieve it.  

Council is subject to the Local Government Act, 1993 

(the Act). Section 8B of the Act  provides:  

 ò8B Principles of sound financial management  

The following principles of sound financial  

management apply to councils --  

(a)  Council spending should be responsible 

and sustainable, aligning general  

revenue and expenses.  
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Tuesday 2 June  

Balranald  

@ Council Chambers  

Session A 9am-10am   

Session B 11am-12pm  

Session C 2pm -3pm  

Session D 4pm-5pm  

 

Wednesday 3 June  

Euston  

@ Court House 

Session A 1pm-2pm  

Session B 3pm-4pm  

Thursday 4 June  

Clare  

@ Clare School  

Session A 4pm - 5pm  
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(b) Councils should invest in responsible and  

sustainable infrastructure for the benefit of 

the local community.  

(c) Councils should have effective financial and 

asset management, including sound  

policies and processes for the following --  

(i) performance management and reporting,  

(ii) asset maintenance and enhancement,  

(iii) funding decisions,  

(iv) risk management practices.  

(d) Councils should have regard to achieving 

intergenerational equity, including ensuring 

the following --  

(i) policy decisions are made after  

considering their financial effects on future 

generations,  

 (ii) the current generation funds the cost of     

 its services.ó 

The specific areas of concern about Councilõs  

financial management mentioned by the Office of 

Local Government were:  

1. Making changes to the 2019 -20 business rate 

and sewer charges that ignored the substantial 

work undertaken in developing the 2019 -20  

revenue policy and proposed rating structure;  

2. Apparently òinequitablyó reducing the rates  

payable by the gypsum mine/s and increasing 

other business categories;  

3. The need to actively renew expired leases/

licences including those for the Football Club 

grounds and facilities;  

4. The need to ensure that the Football Club is  

required to pay market rent as determined in 

the expired lease/licence in the interim, until a 

new arrangements have been finalised, and to 

ensure that the rent is paid accordingly, that this 

is transparent and delivers the best community 

value; and  

5. The need to ensure that the charges identified 

in the lease to the gypsum mines/s and the  

relevant development approval are levied,  

including road restoration charges.  

I should mention that in appropriate circumstances in 

determining rents, Council has a discretion to allow a 

rental rebate to a òcharitableó or ònon-profitó  

organisation. The amount of any rebate would  

normally reflect both the lesseeõs contribution to the 

community and its capacity to pay.  

Regarding the sewerage charges, a resolution was 

adopted at the April Council meeting requiring a  

financial model of the draft non -residential sewerage 

charges comparing the current framework with an 

option to adhere to the two -part usage and access 

charge format referred to in the Best-Practice  

Management Water Supply and Sewerage  

Guidelines  (and any other suitable option) to be  

provided when the Draft 2020 -21 Revenue Policy is 

presented to Council for consideration. At the May 

Council meeting, that model was considered with a 

view to determining an appropriate basis for making 

non -residential sewerage charges to be included in 

the Draft 2020 -21 Revenue Policy that will be on  

exhibition for public comment from 26 May available 

on Councilõs website.  

To remedy the Office of Local Governmentõs  

concerns outlined above, at the May Council  

meeting, Council resolved:  

òThat in response to the matters raised in the Office of 

Local Governmentõs letter to Council dated 24  

October 2019:  

1. Council will adhere to the principles of sound  

financial management laid down in Section 8B 

of the Local Government Act 1993 in all its  

affairs,  

2. The Draft 2020 -21 Operational Plan and 2020 -21 

Revenue Policy is to be prepared by the  

General Manager on the basis referred to in ò1ó 

above;  

3. All expired leases/licences on Council property, 

including mines, and public recreation  

reserves where Council is the Trustee, be  

reviewed expeditiously to ensure they are  

actively renewed or replaced with each  

lessee to be required to pay market rent as  

determined in the expired lease(s) in the  

interim, until a new lease has been finalised;  

4. All future leases/licences incorporate a fair  

market rent. In appropriate circumstances, the 

lease may also incorporate a rent rebate  

reflecting the level of community contribution  

performed by the lessee and its financial  

capacity;  

5. Council ensure that the rent is paid in  

accordance with the terms of each lease, that 

this is transparent, and delivers the best  

community value;  

6. The rents, Council charges, and any charges for 

other services provided for in each lease be  

actively levied and recovered;  

7. The charges identified in the (Crown) lease to 

the gypsum mine/s and the development  

approval be levied and recovered, including 

relevant road restoration charges;  

8. COVID -19 hardship arrangements be  

temporarily applied to recovering lease debts 

where individual circumstances warrant this;  

9. Each lessee be notified of this decision and the 

process that Council will now follow to  

implement this decision pertaining to their lease; 

and  

10. The Office of Local Government be notified of 

this decision.ó 

 

Mike Colreavy  

ADMINISTRATOR 

E: mcolreavy@balranald.nsw.gov.au   

P: 03 5020 1300 



From the Youth Mayor  

Hello everyone!  

 

I would like to encourage yet again that social/physical distancing methods are maintained, letõs keep the 

Balranald Shire a COVID free place! If you are showing any symptoms of Covid -19, please come forward 

and get tested! Donõt be the one to put the entire community at risk! 

 

I am sure everyone is settling back into school by now, with the new return to school programme, I am sure 

some parents will be relieved to see their kids returning so soon!  

 

The NSW state government has of course released a 5 -phase plan to return students to school, here are 

some of the details in brief - 

Phase 0- Online learning, no structured classes.  

Phase 1- Return to school one day a week, with extreme social distancing measures enforced. Use 

online resources where possible  

Phase 2- Return to school 2 days a week, with social distancing measures.  

Phase 3- Return to school full time, with social distancing where possible.  

Phase 4- Return to school full time with no social restrictions.  

 

From what Iõm hearing, we are hopefully going to progress through to stage 3 by early term 3! 

 

There is a new Facebook sensation known as the Bin Isolation Outing! A group with the ideal to put a  

positive outlook on everyoneõs face, and keep people feeling bright while in quarantine life. Jump on  

Facebook and watch a few videos to brighten up your day!  

 

Speaking of Facebook; our Youth Council is actively working on our Facebook page, unfortunately due to 

some difficulties with the current situation, we have of course had to delay progress. We are hoping to be 

able to update you within the next few weeks on our progress!  

 

On Tuesday, April 28, the youth council held its April ordinary meeting via a zoom conference. I was very 

pleased with the results of our meeting, and I would like to thank the members who participated in the  

conference, we are trying our best to remain as productive as we can, while we are enduring this situation.  

 

We are continuing delays on our logo competition indefinitely, as much as we are disappointed with this, 

we cannot risk the safety of our community through attending events to judge a competition. As soon as 

we are able to get back together, we will do our best to get out the results and announce a winner!  

Remember the winner will receive a mystery prize!  

 

Recently, we have been given the opportunity to apply for grant funding of up to $10,000, through the 

ABC Heywire programme. I have, over the past few weeks, been sending out surveys to gather a general 

consensus, as to what our young population would like us to do with this funding. I canõt wait to find out 

their responses!  

 

What to get up to during your quarantine free time; in my last report, I included some interesting activities 

to get up to during quarantine, so here goes round two!  

Idea 1 - Polish up on some cooking skills! Try baking some cakes, and explore all different methods and  

recipes (like lemon cakes, cheesecakes, etc.)  

Idea 2 - Paint a little bit! Paint about Balranald, like what you would see here (e.g. the sunset, the animals, 

trucks going down the main street, you get the idea!), post them on Facebook with 

#MyBalranaldYouthCouncilQuarantineLife, we would love to see them! Just a hint, this may be used for 

future reference!  

Idea 3 - Write a story or a poem! Create something interesting about Balranald, and its history. If you wish, 

post them on Facebook, with the same hashtag as the painting!  

 

Remember to keep safe, stay clean, and if youõre unwell, get tested. Together letõs keep the  

Balranald Shire COVID -19 free!  

 

On behalf of the Youth Council, best wishes and stay safe!  

Jackson Bialobrzeski  

Youth Council Mayor  

Balranald Shire Youth Council  

 



Council Notices  
Bidgee Haven Entry Restrictions - Protecting our Residents  

From 1 May 2020, only visitors who have had their influenza vaccination  

(flu shot) will be permitted entry to Bidgee Haven.  

This measure is in compliance with Government requirements and is in place 

to protect our residents. Documentation will be required for evidence of  

vaccination and we thank you in advance for your cooperation.  

For more information regarding the Federal response to COVID19 please visit 

https://www.health.gov.au/  

As always, we ask that if you have any symptoms of illness you please  

postpone your visit until you are well.   

Community Survey - Balranald Advisory Committees  

Balranald Shire Council is reviewing the structure of our Advisory  

Committees. The new proposed structure is pictured at left and the 

full draft proposal is currently on display on our website.  

Big thanks to everybody who participated in the recent  

e-workshops. Video replay of these is available on our Facebook, 

and the presentations are available on our website.  

To be sure we have all the Advisory Committees we need to  

provide guidance as we work to make our Shire the best it can be, 

we are asking for your help in reviewing their structure.  

Please take the time to complete the ten minute online survey  

before 30 June. The link is on our  Facebook page, or can be  

copied from here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7MVFTXN  

Alternatively, a paper version survey is attached at the back of this 

newsletter. Please only complete the survey once - either online or 

in paper form - to help ensure our survey results are fair and  

representative of our whole community.  

If you complete the paper copy, please either post it back so as to 

arrive at Council no later than 30 June 2020. or drop it in at one of 

our collection points: Euston Post Office, Balranald Post Office or 

Council Office (following reopening).   

Council Office Re -opening - 1 June 2020  

Council is undertaking preparation for reopening next Monday (1 June 2020). Per the  

directives of the Office of Local Government, Council is required to implement  

safety measures, including the installation of õsneeze guardõ barriers, prior to reopening to 

community. These safety measures are to ensure the wellbeing of customers and staff alike.  

Other measures will include limiting the number of people allowed in the Service NSW agency 

space at one time, and Social Distancing will be required by those queing in the foyer.  

Council thanks you for your cooperation and patience as we all adjust to the ônew normalõ 

and reminds all visitors to our Office that abuse of Council staff will not be tolerated.  

Council reopening 8.30am Monday 1 June 2020.  

Service NSW reopening 9.30am Tuesday 2 June 2020.  



Community Notices  
Whatôs Happening at Balranald Club -  

May 2020 
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